
RGC Board Meeting Minutes  

March 9, 2021 (via Zoom) 

                                              

Board Members Present:  Dave Arellano, Paul Wilson, Dennis Fox, Jesse 
Sierra, Jeff Blackmon, Gary Krohn, Ron Floyd, Tim Turnquist, Jim Perry, 
Frank Serra, Karry Przepiorski, Tom McElhatton and Carl Mune. 

Board Members Absent:  Steve Hiett 

President’s Report – Dave Arellano: Dave called the meeting to order at 
6:30pm.  The David Oxley Tournament is on, date is Monday June 14th.  
There are 73 players that have committed to playing, projection is for up to 
130 players. Many volunteers are needed, please contact Dave if you would 
be willing to help. 

Vice President’s Report –Paul Wilson: The shadowbox is updated with 
tournament results, and added contact names and numbers.  It was 
suggested to add info on the Electic.  The Christmas Party plans are on-
going.  The April Newsletter deadline is March 25th, board members are 
encouraged to send their reports to Paul. 

Tournament Director’s Report - Jesse Sierra: Mobile scoring has been 
working well.  A bigger TV monitor was used and worked well.  Signups for 
the 54-Hole Tourney is up to 16.  Chris Annicella representing Golf Genius 
gave a report.   The Certification Program is a walk-thru on how to use Golf 
Genius. 

Handicap Chairperson’s Report –Gary Krohn: There was discussion on 
Soft and Hard Cap.  There are 27 members that are currently under the Soft 
Cap restriction.  Gary contacted the NCGA and got their input on what it 
means to have the restrictions.  It was decided to not lift the Soft Cap 
restriction. 

Tournament Bookkeeper’s Report –Harry Wharff: Payments have been 
made for the Chardonnay, Eagle Vines, and the Zone Qualifier tournaments. 

 

 



Treasurer’s Report –Jeff Blackmon:  Jeff reports that account balances 
have been updated, monies have been allocated for the David Oxley 
Tournament, the general tournament fund and to the Savings account. $10 
per member payment needs to be transferred to the general tournament 
account. 

Secretary’s Report –Carl Mune:  Since Feb 9th, there are five new 
members.  Corrections on members' birthdays will alleviate the error in data 
entry, needs to be entered as 1/1/2000, then the members can go in and 
change their birth date.  Harry needs the birth date of each member to 
verify for senior tournaments.   

Webmaster’s Report –Tim Turnquist:  Tim reported that everything is 
updated and correct although there are some glitches in Member Planet.  MP 
administrators have admitted to the glitches and are working to correct 
them. 
 

Rules Chairperson –Ron Floyd:   There was one infraction that occurred 
during the Zone Qualifier--a player putted first to show the line to another 
player.  Also, there were issues with slow play during the Eagle Vines 
tournament.  It would be helpful to distribute local rules to players prior to 
away tournaments.   

Although it may be helpful to require players to score a double par for a 
"blow up" hole, thereby helping to speed up slow play--It was agreed to 
table this for now. 

Correspondence –None 

Old Business –  

>A motion passed to add a Drop Area at the Red Tee Box at #10.  Player 
will be hitting three, and NOT using a tee. 

New Business –None  

  

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00pm. 

 


